
CITY OF ONAMIA
MILLE LACS COUNTY
STATE OF MINNESOTA

Notice of public hearing on ap-
plication submitted by Uniti Tow-

ers/AT&T Mobility for a  C.U.P. 
and variances to allow additional 
structure height of 45 feet and to 
reduce setback width by 48 feet 
in order to construct a 245-foot 
telecommunications tower and 
related equipment on property 

located at 1410 357th Street
Notice is hereby given that The 

City of Onamia planning commis-
sion, Mille Lacs County, Minnesota 
will meet on February 3, 2020 at 
6:00 p.m. at Onamia city hall lo-
cated at 621 Main St. W. Onamia 
Minnesota to conduct a public 
hearing to consider the following:

A conditional use permit ap-
plication from Uniti Towers/AT&T 
Mobility to erect a 245’ telecommu-
nications tower and related equip-
ment on property located in the “A” 
Agricultural District.  The address 
of the property being considered 
for the conditional use permit is 
1410 357th Street, which is located 
in the northeast quadrant of 357th 
Street and 130th Avenue in the City 
of Onamia and has Property Identi-
fication Number 22-006-0200 

A variance application from Uniti 
Towers/AT&T Mobility for additional 
structure height of 45 feet and a re-
duction in setback width by 48 feet 
to construct a 245’ telecommunica-
tions tower and related equipment 
on property located in the “A” Ag-
ricultural District.  The address of 
the property being considered for 
the variance application is 1410 
357th Street, which is located in 
the northeast quadrant of 357th 
Street and 130th Avenue in the City 
of Onamia and has Property Identi-
fication Number 22-006-0200

Copies of the variance appli-
cation are available for inspection 
at Onamia City Hall prior to and 
during the public hearing.  Persons 
who desire to be heard with refer-
ence to this matter will be heard at 
the planning commission meeting.  
If you cannot attend the planning 
commission meeting, written ques-
tions or comments are welcome. 
They can be sent to Kathleen Mc-
Cullum, city clerk-treasurer at the 
following address: Onamia City 
Hall, 621 Main St. W. Onamia Min-
nesota 56359. 

Questions about this matter 
can be directed to Gene Falconer, 
Onamia  Zoning Administrator, at 
320-532-3311.
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